MINUTES OF YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 26TH APRI; 2021.
The meeting was held remotely due to Covid-19 restrictions.
Present,
 Cllr’s Gwyneth Davies, Christian Pateman, Amanda Williams, Clare Rooke, Alan Wilkinson, and Ifan Jones Evans.
Also, present was Councillor Ifan Davies.
Minutes of the last meeting were approved by the councillors, proposed by Cllr Amanda Williams, and seconded by Cllr Clare Rooke.
Matters Arising. 
Hafod Lower Lodge, no further updates.
Wesley Terrace.
The community council have received a response saying that Ceredigion Council will attend a site meeting at Wesley Terrace Pontrhydygroes once Covid-19 restrictions allow.
Coed Pantffynnon; No further news on Coed Pantffynnon, discuss in the next meeting.
PCSO John Evans attended the meeting via telephone. He informed us that there had been one minor incident in the area but didn’t expand on that. There are reports of several cold callers trying their luck, Amazon and HMRC to name a couple. People should be wary of these calls.
There are reports of 4x4 vehicles travelling to this area now that they are free to travel. NRW and Dyfed Powys Police have come together to set up a group and are monitoring the numbers.
Financial report.
The clerk reported that there is £2774.62 in the current account and £2525.24 in the Reserve account. The clerk recommended that some of this money needs to be spent soon or put aside for a project. It was proposed that money should be used to clean up around the War Memorial in Ysbyty Ystwyth.
Community Garden,
The community garden next to the village hall is looking unwelcoming now. Councillors suggested that some money was put aside to improve the garden, purchase new planters and benches etc. Councillors arranged to meet at the community garden this Thursday to see what improvements can be made.
It was also proposed to purchase another new bench made of recyclable material to place somewhere in Ysbyty Ystwyth. This can also be discussed on Thursday evening.
Correspondence.
The clerk has received a letter from Ms. Judith Strauss, she is concerned that her neighbour has been doing some excavation work on their land directly below her property and it seems they are building a heavy-duty track. She has been in touch with the planning department and apparently work did slow down for a while, but it seems it has started up again intermittently.  Ms. Strauss has spoken to the landowners who live at Nant y Gwaith to be told they are building a small track for their pack of dogs to pull a sledge. Ms. Strauss also comments that she has surveyors reports from some time ago when she was looking to purchase the land informing her that the land was unstable and no work at all should be carried out on it. Ms. Strauss is concerned that the work they have already done is undermining her property.
Cllr Ifan Davies advised the community council that they had no powers and not to get involved. It looks as if it is a neighborly dispute. The clerk was asked to respond.
Concerns have been raised again about the condition of Ty Capel Ysbyty Ystwyth. The property collapsed a few months ago and nothing has been done to remove the rubble. There are also loose tiles on the roof of the old vestry and nearby residents are concerned that these will come off at any time.
The clerk was asked to contact Ceredigion County Council with these concerns.


